
London HECA Forum
Annual General Meeting

Thursday 20th March 2008, 10am to 2pm

Royal Society for the Arts (RSA), John Adam Street, London

	1. Welcome & Introductions
Gemma Moore, Chair

	1.1. For a list of attendees, please refer to Appendix A

	1.2. GM welcomed members to the AGM, and outlined some revisions to the agenda for the meeting. 

	2. West London Eco Showhouse
Nicola Giuggioli, Eco Age Ltd

	2.1. Please refer to separate powerpoint presentation notes, available to download from London HECA Forum website.  A question and answer session followed.

	2.2. Q.  Given that you are targeting the high end of the market with your products, how successful has your work with schools been?

	2.3. A.  We consider that our market is more general.  It is really important to influence children.  We do workshops in the class, and encourage sustainability through simple things like use of recycled stationery, as well as reviewing the school’s internal systems. In our experience, parents are often prepared to fund improvements.  Where there is not the money, there are still useful cost-effective activities which can be undertaken, for example “give and take” days for toys to encourage re-use.

	2.4. Q.  What is your turnover and how much funding have you had to invest?

	2.5. A.  We opened just a month and a half ago.  A business would not usually expect to cover its costs for the first year, but we have done so already in our first month.

	2.6. Q.  Are you worried about the effect that the credit crunch might have on your type of business?

	2.7. A.  There is no evidence of this at the moment, and the signs are that there is definitely a market for these products.

	2.8. Q.  What is your future plan for marketing, and can local authorities get involved?  

	2.9. A.  We have a website in development (www.eco-age.com), and have a large number of articles for publication.  We are also developing an e-commerce website, and will leave details with the Secretariat for information.

	2.10. Q.  How do you link with wider organisations such as the EEACs?

	2.11. A.  We need to be distinct.  The ESTAS is an advice and information service whereas we are commercial, but we do carry out some visits and talks to residents.  We need to cement those links so that people can follow through on the advice they have received. We also need to talk to the Mayor’s Green Concierge service.  We offer a similar energy audit service but where we differ is that we offer a physical location for people to visit and see technologies in action.  The Green Concierge service charges £200 per assessment.  Eco-Age charge £150 for an assessment and EPC.

	2.12. Q.  Energy Solutions will carry out a full SAP assessment for £110, so what’s the added value?

	2.13. A.  We can take it to the next level, by providing a proper plan, and promoting the appropriate products which we can supply.

	3. West London WarmZones and London Leaders for Sustainability
Mark Johnson, London WarmZone

	3.1. Please refer to separate powerpoint presentation notes, available to download from London HECA Forum website.  A question and answer session followed.

	3.2. Q.  What is the Fuel Poverty Task Group?

	3.3. A.  MJ has been asked to chair the Fuel Poverty Task Group, recently set up by the London Energy Partnership, which held its first meeting a month ago.  The group is well attended but MJ’s concern is that it does not sufficiently represent the people on the ground. The Fuel Poverty Task Group’s action plan is in the process of being written and will be circulated via the Forum once available.  The group will endeavour to engage with people on an operational level.

	3.4. Q.  The handholding service you describe sounds very time-intensive – is there money for this?

	3.5. A.  Yes, the funds won’t go to loft insulation and the usual things, as schemes for these already exist.  We have designed a benefits uptake scheme for London, where we will identify those in need and pass details on to the Department of Work and Pensions.  We are currently doing a pilot in Hillingdon in 3000 homes and this is very much a handholding service.

	4. Chair’s Report, (Gemma Moore)

	4.1. Prior to presenting the Chair’s Report, GM invited Abigail Burridge to outline the work being done on a Boiler Survey in Lonodn.  The GLA has commissioned LSBU to gather data on boiler efficiency in London and feed into an emissions inventory and the Mayor’s Climate Change and Energy Strategy.  The work links into performance indicators too.   Documents are available by the refreshments table outlining the background to the work and contact details.  GM circulated a brief questionnaire to invite feedback into the process.

	4.2. GM presented the Chair’s report.  A full written report is available to download from the London HECA Forum website.  She highlighted key points from her report and outlined the need to review the role and remit of the London HECA Forum in 2008-09 in light of recent legislative changes.

	5. Treasurer’s Report (John Davies)

	5.1. JM presented the financial report for the year.  Please see separate Treasurer’s Report 2007-08, available to download from the website.

	6. Elections for London HECA Forum Committee 2008-09

	6.1. SH presented the list of nominations for the Committee.  Those nominees who were present at the meeting were asked to introduce themselves to the Forum. There was no contest over seats on the Committee, therefore SH asked the Forum (full members only) to ratify the nominations.  These were agreed unanimously.  Please see Appendix B for complete list of Committee Members for 2007-08.

	6.2. The new national Performance Indicators on climate change mitigation, adaptation and fuel poverty
Tyrone Homes, Defra

	6.3. Q.  The population of the UK is roughly 59 million.  This will rise to 75-80 million by 2050.  the Per Capita indicator implies that Co2 is per person, so will it achieve the goal of reducing CO2.

	6.4. A.  The net targets are absolute, though do recognise that this will impact upon them.  The local consequence per capita element is there to keep local authorities on board.  Some areas will be more population based than others.  It would be unfair to penalise one local authority on the basis that it had greater population growth.

	6.5. Q.  It is unclear what replacement evidential requirement there will be for these indicators (i.e. post HECA reporting)?  What evidence will be required from local authorities?  Minutes of LAA meetings, LSP meetings, annual reports?

	6.6. A.  Performance reporting will be based on national statistics so there will be no local authority obligation.  But there may be national factors that affect local authority performance.  There is no requirement under the Performance Framework for local authorities to report.  But under end user consumption, national statistics will be influenced by LSP activity.  To put the statistics into context, Defra will work with local authorities.  A report will be developed around CO2 emissions data and local authorities will contextualise the results. The HECA review has now closed and whether HECA reports are required in the future or not, the Performance Framework will not require local authority reporting.

	6.7. Q.  From own work perspective, Newham is undergoing massive development and impact minimisation is needed but you are not giving us proforma guidance to prepare?

	6.8. A.  We are not asking local authorities to prepare for Audit Commission visits.  You may need to consider how you monitor your local activities, but it is for local authorities to decide on the best solutions for your locality.

	7. London’s Energy Saving Trust Advice Service
Christine Kinnear, London Borough of Islington

	7.1. Please refer to separate powerpoint presentation notes, available to download from London HECA Forum website.  A question and answer session followed.

	7.2. Q.  The showcase events in my borough were cancelled on two separate occasions and I understand that others did not proceed either.  What were the reasons for this?

	7.3. A.  Timing played a large part.  The service was set up in December for March outputs.  It is not easy to cold sell these events and lessons will be learnt going forward.

	7.4. Q.  The statistics you quoted about public trust in EST information are encouraging but how do you know?

	7.5. A.  EST does an annual evaluation report, and has a dedicated research team who do a thorough audit of customer satisfaction.

	7.6. Q.  Are you keeping statistics on the level of referrals to external agencies, e.g. WarmZone for work carried out?

	7.7. A.  Yes, CEN is monitoring this from the call centre, and WarmZone are also recording referrals from the ESTAS to have an independent check on this.  WarmZone get feedback from ESTAS mailouts in their boroughs.  CEN updates the Grants Information Database monthly by local authority.

	8. The relevance of Energy Performance Certificates to the Social Housing Sector
Jacquie Taylor, Practical Help

	8.1. Please refer to separate powerpoint presentation notes, available to download from London HECA Forum website.  A question and answer session was deferred until the final presentation had been given.

	9. The Tandridge Experience:  methodology developed for CLG pilot on Energy Performance Certificates in social housing
Tony Rose, GLEEN 

	9.1. Please refer to separate powerpoint presentation notes, available to download from London HECA Forum website.  A question and answer session followed.

	9.2. Q.  At a recent presentation a qualified solicitor cited that EPCs were not required for right to buy properties, but it sounds as though they are?

	9.3. A.  Understanding is that they are required for all properties.  Practical Help will check and confirm this.

	10. Meeting close

	10.1. GM thanked all the speakers for their presentations, and Mark Johnson and the Secretariat for organising the meeting.  In light of the significant changes within the HECA officer’s likely remit, an additional Forum meeting may be called in June to discuss the future role and remit of the London HECA Forum.  The committee will consider this and notify members of a date.

	11. Date of Next Forum Meeting:  June 2008 (date and venue to be confirmed)


APPENDIX A

Attendees

	1. Richard Hughes
	British Gas

	2. Martin Parsons
	Bromley

	3. Shayne Coulter
	Croydon

	4. Tyrone Homes
	Defra

	5. Matthew Bailey
	EAGA

	6. Nicola Giuggioli
	Eco Age Ltd

	7. Abigail Burridge
	GLA

	8. Sarah Wilson
	GLA

	9. Tony Rose
	GLEEN

	10. Sarah Hitchcock
	GLEEN

	11. Norma Nyaulingo
	Greenwich

	12. Anne McCann
	Greenwich

	13. Theresa Friday
	Hammersmith and Fulham

	14. John Davies
	Hammersmith and Fulham

	15. Gemma Moore
	Harrow

	16. Corin Freshwater-Turner
	Hillingdon

	17. Jo Gill
	Hillingdon

	18. Charles Pipe
	Hounslow

	19. Christine Kinnear
	Islington

	20. Peter Gibbs
	Lewisham

	21. Mark Johnson
	London WarmZones

	22. Helen Craig
	Newham

	23. Tom Moore
	Newham

	24. Sue Walker
	Newham

	25. Jacquie Taylor
	Practical Help

	26. John Mitchinson
	Redbridge

	27. Colin Coomber
	Richmond

	28. Justine Dornan
	Royal Borough of Kensington & Chelsea

	29. Jessica Binks
	Southwark

	30. Fiona Sibson
	Wandsworth

	31. Marie Aremola
	Waltham Forest (Ascham Homes)

	32. Irene Fernow
	Westminster


Apologies

	33. Simon Evans
	London Energy Partnership

	34. Steve Nottage
	Merton

	35. Lucy Hayes
	Lambeth

	36. Rita Cudd
	Scottish & Southern Energy
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 London Borough of Greenwich
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Secretary
London Borough of Islington
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London Borough of Merton
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PETER GIBBS

London Borough of Lewisham

Tel. No.  0208 314 8375  (  Fax No. 0208 314 3142

Email.  peter.gibbs@lewisham.gov.uk 
JO GILL

London Borough of Hillingdon

Tel. No.  01895 277436  (  Fax No. 01895 277340

Email.  jgill4@hillingdon.gov.uk
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Chair: UK HECA 

London Borough of Camden

Tel. No.  020 7974 6370 (  Fax No. 020 7974 5522

Email. oliver.myers@camden.gov.uk 

